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Only in America can elected officials go on TV and confess to felonies (including torture and
warrantless spying, not to mention aggressive war) and the resulting debate focus around the
question of whether investigating the "possibility" of wrong-doing would be too radical. This
week a coalition of dozens of human rights groups including the Center for Constitutional
Rights, the National Lawyers Guild, and the Society of American Law Teachers released a
statement, as drafted by The Robert Jackson Steering Committee, cutting to the chase.

  

While actually enforcing laws and "getting tough on crime" is now considered the radical leftist
position and a "truth" commission the reasonable compromise, it is clear that a bipartisan
commission would create the bipartisan bickering our elected officials are so eager to avoid. It
would also, in Senator Patrick Leahy's view, investigate the complicity of Democrats as well as
Republicans in the crimes of the past 8 years, thus guaranteeing that neither Democrats nor
Republicans will support it.
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